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WEEK 7 
Mon 26 August 
 Air Force Simulator Experience - All Day 
 
Wed 28 August 
 Whole College Assembly 
 Year 10 ACTS Camp 
 Café Chanel 
 
Thurs 29 August 
 Thursday Mass 
 CQ University Open Day 
 College Play - Lost In The Land Down 

Under 
 Year 10 ACTS Camp 
 
Fri 30 August 
 College Play - Lost In The Land Down 

Under 
 Year 10 ACTS Camp 
 
Sat 31 August 
 College Play - Lost In The Land Down 

Under 
 

WEEK 8 
Mon 2 September 
 National Child Protection Week 
 
Tue 3 September 
 Year 12 QCS - Day 1 
 Year 12 Vocational Pathways Day 
 National Child Protection Week 
 
Wed 4 September 
 House Assemblies 
 Chanel College Board Meeting 
 Year 12 QCS - Day 2 
 Year 12 Vocational Pathways Day 
 National Child Protection Week 
 
Thurs 5 September 
 Thursday Mass 
 2020 Student Leaders’ Retreat 
 National Child Protection Week 
 
Fri  6 September 
 Senior and Middle Years Assemblies 
 2020 Student Leaders’ Retreat 
 National Child Protection Week 
 

WEEK 9 

Wed 11 September 

 House  Assemblies 
 
Thurs 12 September 

 Thursday Mass 

 R U OK ? Day 
 
 
 

EXAM WEEK 
YEAR 7-10; 12 

From The Principal 

Last week I had the privilege to be present at two events in which our 
students excelled.  At both events, our students were wonderful            
ambassadors for Chanel College. 

The first of these events was the Queensland Catholic Schools’ and    
Colleges’ Music Festival that is hosted each year by Villanova College in 
Coorparoo. Twenty-five of our students participated in this annual event 
that features Choirs, Concert Bands, Drumlines and a variety of          
instrumental Ensembles.  To say that our students “did us proud” is an understatement!        
Saturday began with a wonderful performance by our Concert Band which was followed by 
equally amazing performances by our Choir and Drumline. Special thanks goes to Miss Tabitha 
Frank, our Music teacher who prepared our students for their respective performances and 
also to Mr Nelson Rose who drove the bus and supervised students on their Music Tour.  

With our Instrumental Music Program well under way, I am looking forward to greater         
participation in the QCMF next year. 

I am delighted to share with you the following email that I received on Monday: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The second event which showcased student excellence was the annual Public Speaking        

Competition.  Those present were treated to an array of inspiring, imaginative and creative 

speeches.  Public speaking is a challenging endeavour at the best of times! Add to that the   

factor of presenting to an audience made up of peers, members of staff, parents and         

grandparents, and it is evidence that each participant deserves acknowledgement for            

presenting with confidence, assurance and aplomb. Special thanks goes to Miss Sarah      

McDonaugh for the work that she did to make this occasion possible. 

Sincerely, 

 
Dr Susan Bunkum PhD 

Dear Susan, 
I am the Assistant Principal at St James Primary, Coorparoo in Brisbane and had the         
opportunity to listen to your College Choir at our School Hall on Saturday afternoon at 
QCMF. 
I just wanted to commend the students on the way they represented your school and for 
their performance on Saturday. I was actually on the barbecue on the day but ventured over 
to the School Hall where they were singing and had a brief conversation with members of 
your choir before they went on stage. 
We discussed how they had come down to Brisbane by bus and were heading back to     
Gladstone soon after their performance. This is a wonderful commitment, given the          
distance, to what has become a very popular and well-respected event hosted by Villanova 
College. Your students were also very supportive of the choir that performed just before they 
did, and they clapped and congratulated those students as they departed the hall. 
Please pass on my congratulations to the students and all involved in your Music               
department. 
Kind regards, 
Peter Gibson 

COLLEGE FEES DUE 
 



 
 

2020 College 
Captains 
Siena Linforth 
Daniel Gold 
 
2020 College 
Vice Captains 
Lucy Devlin 
Lachlan Black 



House Delegates 
Heather Robertson 

Lachlan Blake 
 

House Delegates 
Angelica Cariño                 
Alivia Manski          
Blake Sharp 

House Delegates 
Sophie Duff 

Hannah Green 
Christine Trewick 

 
 
 
 
House Delegates 

Joseph Poli 
Lily Shore 

Imogen Whiting 

House Delegates 
Tianna Burns 
Annie Dredge 

Madison Hughes 



Please Pray for... 
 All members of our                

community who are unwell 

 Refugees and asylum  
seekers caught up in     
political differences 

 Rain to bring relief from 
the ongoing drought in 
many areas across  
Queensland and New 
South Wales 

 Year 10 students attending 
ACTS Camp that they will 
be open to the experience 
and grow in their faith and 
knowledge 

 

Praise and 
Thanks for… 
 Civilians and defence    

personnel working to   
rebuild lives and to bring 
peace, unity and justice in 
many parts of the world 

 A very successful and           
enjoyable time for         
students and staff     
attending the Qld Catholic 
School’s Music Festival in 
Brisbane 

 The added dimensions that 
our migrants and refugees 
give to our lives 

 

 

Good News 
Kath Hore - Mission & RE Support Officer 

If you have any          
requests for either of 
the above prayers, 
please leave your      
request at the Office. 

Star of the Sea Mass & Youth Gathering 
Thank you to the families and staff who attended and participated in our Youth Mass on Sunday 18     
August.  We especially thank Mrs Tanna, our wonderful musician.  
It was pleasing to see so many students attending the Youth Gathering that followed the Mass. Many 
thanks to Ryan, Hannah, Brayden and Imogen for leading a well organised and successful bingo evening. 
Chanel’s last SOS Mass and Youth Gathering for this year will be held on 27 October. Youth gathering is 
open to all year levels with Chanel staff supervision and so it would be good to see some of the students 
from the younger year levels attending.  Please mark this date on your calendar! 
 

Year 10 ACTS 
On Wednesday 28 August, fourteen Year 10 students with Ms Bourke will be attending Year 10 ACTS (A 
Chance To Share) Camp at Cooee Bay on the Capricorn Coast.  Students from a number of Catholic      
Secondary Schools in the Rockhampton Diocese will also be attending.  We wish them all the best for the 
three days of the camp and hope they have a great time and return with many ideas to turn into action. 
 

REFUGEE and MIGRANT SUNDAY ~ 25 August   
2019 Theme – “It is not just about migrants” 
Refugee and Migrant Sunday is a celebration, of the dignity of people who are refugees and migrants and 
the contribution they have made to life in Australia. Australia has been regarded as a multicultural       
society since the 1970s. Today, over 6 million migrants from over 200 countries call Australia home.  This 
integration of many cultural groups from overseas into the Australian community has been                  
exceptionally visible over the past four decades. 
Multiculturalism refers to the peaceful coexistence of many and diverse cultures living side by side within 
the same society.  Within our communities we see an ‘active’ coexistence, a mingling of people from an 
array of different backgrounds and cultures. This high level of interaction among different cultures living 
in the one community points to inter-culturalism and is enriching the lives of many people. 
Resources and information can be found at http://www.acmro.catholic.org.au/ 
 

Second Hand Uniforms  

The Second-hand Uniform ‘Outlet’ is open during first break, each Wednesday in term time. Please    
enquire at the front desk in Student Services.  Formal uniforms sell for $10.00 per item, sports uniforms 
and house shirts are $5.00 per item. Jackets are available for $25.00 each. All prices are negotiable. 

If you have uniforms your child no longer requires - all donations are gratefully accepted and many 
thanks to those who have already sent in donations. 

 

Thursday Mass 

29 August – Mrs Wales’s Year 7B Religion Class 

Class Mass is celebrated in the College Chapel at 10.40 am each Thursday.   

ALL WELCOME – Families, Friends, Members of our Parish, Fellow students!! 



Good News 
Kath Hore - Mission & RE Support Officer 

Year 11 ACTS Camp 
 
On 7th August, Tianna Burns, Angelica Cariño, Charylle Tanyag, Adele Donahoe, Blake Sharp, Nicola Bradshaw,  Christine Trewick,     
Hannah Green, Imogen Whiting, Charlotte Murphy, Tamsin Leask, Lily Shore, Lauren Kirk and Drew Thomas travelled to Cooee Bay (near 
Yeppoon) to take part in the annual Year 11 ACTS Camp. This included 57 other Year 11 students from the Rockhampton Diocese.   ACTS 
stands for ‘A Chance to Serve’ and we spent our time at camp exploring this. The camp was an excellent opportunity for us to not only 
grow and develop our leadership skills with our fellow participants but to meet many new people along the way and develop              
long-lasting friendships.  We explored our own leadership qualities and what we can offer our peers.  During the camp, we were guided 
by Dave Jorna, from Project Hatch, an inspiring and enthusiastic speaker who encouraged us to be more courageous by getting out of 
our comfort zones and participating in activities that pushed us to share our ideas and experiences, talk to people we didn’t know, share 
leadership skills and work as a team.  
This was an amazing experience, and we highly recommend it for Year 11 students in future years.  
 
Adele Donahoe and Lily Shore  



Assistant Principal  
Pastoral Care - Alison Wales 

     On Friday, it was very exciting to announce the Chanel College leaders for 2020.  
Congratulations to all of our 2020 College Captains, Vice Captains and House           
Delegates.  We look forward to a successful year! 

ATTENDANCE! ATTENDANCE! ATTENDANCE!  
Every minute matters at Chanel! Unfortunately, too many students have been 
arriving late to school this term. To assist students in being ready for the school 
day, arriving on time to school is vital.  Our first bell rings at 8.40 am and we     
expect our students to arrive before this time and be prepared for the school 
day.   

Developing bad punctuality habits has an impact now, while at school, and into 
the future, when in the workforce.  Student tardiness not only disrupts Pastoral 
Care or a lesson but it also impacts the learning of other students.  Students    
arriving late to school not only miss vital information such as announcements of 

academic/sporting/co-curricular activities but they also negatively impact the overall classroom environment.  Pastoral Care is designed 
to build connections with peers.  Students who arrive late miss out on this valuable time.  It is important that students arrive on time to 
school or their lesson, prepared to learn and with the correct equipment (including Chromebooks charged). 

Several studies have indicated that being absent from school has a negative impact on learning outcomes.  As you are all aware, our 
attendance target for 2019 has been set at 98%.  The closest year level to this target is our Year 8 cohort.   Well done to our Year 8    
students for leading the way with the best attendance data, so far, for Semester 2!  Our Year 7, 8, 9 and 11 cohorts are not far behind.  

Blessings, 

Mrs Alison Wales 



During this term our Year 12 students have been engaging in future planning. Part of this planning    
involves preparation for the Queensland Core Skills Test.  On Tuesday 3rd September and Wednesday 
4th September, our Year 12 OP eligible and Tertiary Selection Rank students will sit their 2019 QCS 

Test.   All Year 12 students will be required to attend school on both test days. Students who are not sitting the QCS Test will be involved 
in their vocational pathways program.   This will involve Mock Interviews supporting job applications and an excursion to career pathway 
opportunities for next year.  A letter will be emailed home to parents regarding the test and alternative program arrangements shortly. 
 

This is the last year for the QCS test; however, it is still very important for our current Year 12s in supporting their entrance to               
university.  A student's individual QCS Test result is not used on its own in the calculation of his/her OP - instead, group results are used 
as part of the statistical scaling processes. A student's individual result on the QCS Test (from A to E) is reported on the student's Senior 
Statement or Statement of Results.  Therefore, it is very important that all of our year 12 OP eligible students work as a team.  I am         
confident that our Year 12s are very supportive of each other during this preparation time.  They have been involved in intensive      
preparation since the start of Term 3. 
 

For any further information, you might like to visit https://www.qcaa.qld.edu.au/senior/qcs-test 

 

Kind regards, 

Lorraine Wolffe 

Assistant Principal Curriculum 

Lorraine Wolffe 

https://www.qcaa.qld.edu.au/senior/qcs-test


Science 
David Fisser 

National Science Week 2019 

What an interesting week! Chanel College celebrated the National Science Week by having our UQ    

University Science Ambassadors create a week of fun filled activities. This year’s theme was rockets and space and the UQ ambassadors 

devised a superb itinerary for the week. This commenced with Rocket and Space Bingo on Tuesday, followed by a virtual reality          

experience on Wednesday, building and painting of rockets on Thursday and then launching of the rockets on Friday. Much fun was had 

by all and thanks go to the Science Ambassadors for planning and engaging with this year’s theme. The photographs below highlight 

some of the actives held during Science Week. 



Paula Staunton 

 This day in history.... 
1191 Richard I of England - also 
known as Richard the Lion Heart     

           ordered the death of 3,000       
           Muslim prisoners in Akko.   

This was only one of many terrible episodes during the Crusades 
which sought to gain control of the holy city of Jerusalem and 
secure access to Christian holy places for pilgrims.  Richard I has 
been portrayed as a hero, both in historical literature and in     
popular culture - the epitime of the chivarous medieval knight. 
However, his actions on this day in history seem anything but  
heroic. 

Students studying history gain an appreciation of the complex 
nature of the world in which we live.  They can begin to             
understand that the cultural and religious differences which have 
their origins in the distant past still impact on relationships      
between individuals and nations today.  Students are encouraged 
to discover the facts and evaluate the representations of events 
and individuals which created and handed down to us. Each     
generation needs to look for the truth rather than accept the comfortable, romantic stories which are sometimes passed off as 
‘History’.   

Humanities & Social  
Science (HASS) Happenings 

 Focus on Curriculum 
Subject Selection for Years 11 and 12 
  
It was encouraging to see so many students and parents asking questions about the range of Humanities subjects at the Subject       
Information Night in Week 5.  As students contemplate their course of study they might think about some complementary subjects 
within the Humanities and Social Sciences Learning Area.   
Many students showed interested in studying Legal Studies and may be thinking of going on to study Law at university.  If so, other 
subjects which work well with Legal Studies are Business and Modern History. Business gives insight into the world of commerce and 
finance which is significant areas for Law.  If you have an interest in international relations or politics, Modern History would offer key 
understandings and a fundamental basis for further study. 
  
Modern History and Geography are certainly subjects to consider if Journalism is on your horizon.  An understanding of world events 
and ideologies is important in informed writing about issues of social and political significance.  Social issues related to population 
growth, natural hazards and the challenge of urbanisation provide salient experiences for budding writers. 
  
Students might consider Geography, paired with Biology, if there is an interest in wildlife science or environmental studies.  Geography 
covers topical issues around climate change, biodiversity and land transformation which impact not only human populations but also 
fauna and flora. 
  
Parents and students are encouraged to speak to the teachers of these subjects for more specific information.   
  
Mrs Schneider - Business 
Mrs Staunton - Geography 
Mr Shield - Modern History 
Mrs Wolffe - Legal Studies 
  
  
  
  
 
 

 

  



Co-Curricular 
Tania Fisher 

 

 

Chanel College Chess 

The third and final round of the Interschool Chess         
Tournament was held at Trinity College on Wednesday 
14 August.  Four teams competed with the Chanel Chess 
Bots taking out first place.  The victorious team included 
Nikhil Menon, Jayden Hill, Jarvis Carnavale and Cody 
West. On an individual level, special mention must go to 
Tyrese Purcell, Jayden Hill, Jarvis Carnavale and Damon 
Tomlins, who were all awarded Merit places.  And finally, 
a huge congratulations to Nikhil Menon, who was the 
outright winner of Round Three.  Well done to all       
students who participated in Chess this year. 

 

Public Speaking 
The annual Chanel College Public Speaking Competition was held on Tuesday 20 August 
2019 at 6pm in the Library. We were treated to excellent and diverse speeches that 
were presented with passion and enthusiasm. Congratulations to Joory Abulhagag who 
won the competition and Sanya Arora who took out second place. Congratulations must 
also go to the fellow participants: 
 

 Katie Skinner 

 Isabella Wood-de-Melo 

 William Devlin 

 Laila Birch 

 Saniya Kamble 

 Chloe Butcher 

 Caleb Dawe 
 
A special thank you to the families and friends of the students and College staff        
members who were there to support our students. Thank you to our three adjudicators - 
Mrs Whalley, Miss Frank and Mrs Rayment.  We value their experience and expertise to 
guide our students. A special thank you also goes to our student helpers - Angelica     
Carino and Tianna Burns.  
 
See you next year!  





Music Tour 
Tabitha Frank 

On Thursday 15 August,  twenty-five co-curricular, music ensemble students boarded the College bus 

along with Miss Frank and Mr Rose.  The group was heading to Brisbane on it’s way to Marist College in         

Ashgrove.  Before arriving we dropped into Parkview Aged Care Facility, to sing for and interact with the 

residents of Miss Frank’s Nan’s building. The residents thoroughly enjoyed hearing the College Choir and chatting to the students, so 

much so that they were still talking about it during dinner that night and have requested that we prepare more pieces for next year! 

Friday is always, hands down, the most fun day of the trip – the day was spent at Movie World! Students and teachers spent over 5 

hours exploring, watching shows, going on rides and purchasing merchandise.  Mr Rose enjoyed quite a few rides and Miss Frank even 

screamed her way through a couple too.  

Saturday was the big day! An early start (breakfast at 6am!) meant the students could meet Dr Bunkum at Villanova College in 

Coorparoo for all three ensembles (Concert Band, Choir and Drumline) to perform in the Queensland Catholic Schools and Colleges  

Music Festival. First performance of the day was Concert Band; we were the smallest ensemble in the section and the students all 

played really well, being presented with a Silver award.  Second performance of the day was our College Choir, which performed across 

the road at St James Hall.  The Choir sang beautifully, and were again one of the smallest 

ensembles in the section and the only non-Brisbane school, for which they earned a 

Bronze award. After a lunch break, the students enjoyed the Drumline section.  Again, our 

Drumline was one of the smallest ensembles in the section, and the students performed 

well, and again earned a Bronze award.  

After an exhausting morning of performances, students, teachers and all of the               

instruments were back on the bus heading to the Southbank markets for a relaxing few 

hours.   When we arrived, Dr Bunkum announced that she was so proud of us and how 

well we had performed that she would shout everyone ice-creams!  Back to Marist       

Ashgrove, we went for dinner and the talent show.  Students showed off what they were 

good (or entertaining) at for our talent show.  This included magic tricks, juggling, song 

parodies, instrumental performances and so much more.  

Sunday started off with a well needed sleep in, packing up and cleaning up the                

dormitories, packing the bus and heading to Chermside Shopping Centre.  After an hour of   

shopping and exploring, we were back on the bus watching a movie, singing songs and 

sleeping before arriving back at  

Chanel at 7pm.  

Students and staff had a fantastic 

time and we are all so grateful to 

Marist College Ashgrove for hosting 

and feeding us for the 4 days and 3 

nights, and to Dr Bunkum for        

travelling down to support our     

performing students. We are already 

so excited and full of ideas for what 

we will perform next year! 

If you are interested in joining any of 

these ensembles, come and see Miss 

Frank to have a chat about where 

and when rehearsals are and what 

you need! 

Miss Frank  



Music Tour 
Tabitha Frank 



A group of Chanel College Drama enthusiasts participated in the Speech & Drama section of the         
Gladstone Eisteddfod last week and had a great time! Competing in Group Mime and Group                
Improvisation, Ben, Ty, Tyler, Charlie, Aidan, Isabella and Nicola secured two Second Place ribbons. 

Their presentations were clever and funny and certainly entertained the audience! 

  Eisteddfod  

Congratulations to Year 7 student Marifeil Romero, 
who did extremely well in the Vocal section at the 
Eisteddfod.  Marifeil was awarded the following: 
 
*Aurora McBride Perpetual Trophy 
*Emily Dobrinin Perpetual Trophy 
*Gladstone Eisteddfod Association Perpetual Trophy 
*Association of Independent Retirees Perpetual                                 
Trophy        
*$150 Bursary from Friends of the Theatre 
 
Well done! What a great achievement Marifeil   



 Sports 
Kylie Kickbusch 

Year 7 student Shianne Plunkett has had some fabulous results at the recent 2019        
McDonald's Queensland Short Course Swimming Championships. 
 
Shianne claimed Bronze in the 50m Butterfly and with a 0.95 second PB, improved her ranking 
by 11 with a seventh place finish in the 50m Freestyle. She also collected another 10th place 
finish in the 200m Individual Medley. 
Head coach, Tom Fronek, was proud of his tight-knit squad and of Shianne’s achievements: 
"In my opinion, Shianne was swimming with the fastest turns of the championships, which is 
the skill you need for the short-course events. She was unlucky not to claim another medal in 
the 100m Butterfly, missing out by just 0.01sec.” 
 
Congratulations Shianne, well done! 

 

(content from Gladstone Observer 20.08.19) 



 Careers News 
Leanne Crane 

Apprentice Fitter and Turner, Score, Gladstone   

Score (Brisbane) Pty Limited are seeking enthusiastic and motivated    
candidates to join our Gladstone Workshop Fitter and Turner                
Apprenticeship intake for 2020. This is a four year apprenticeship          
including attendance at TAFE on a block release basis. Upon completion, 
you will gain a nationally recognised trade qualification. 

Skills and experience 

 Ideally we are seeking the following skills/personal attributes: 

 Completion of Year 10 School Certificate with passes in English and 
Mathematics 

 Mechanically minded 

 Good verbal and written communication skills 

 A desire to learn, take direction and follow processes 

 The ability to work well within a team environment 

 Good time management skills 

 A positive attitude towards safety, quality and housekeeping 

https://www.seek.com.au/job/39570655/apply?
searchrequesttoken=a6ee30a0-d85d-4b38-b81f-6e7b725b0ae9 

 

Thiess 2020 Apprentice Intake  NEW 

Our people are central to our success.  

Join our team of industry leaders – because with us, your skills, knowledge 
and experience will make a difference to the benefit of our                    
clients, communities and project partners.  

You will need to be self-motivated, conscientious and committed to     
developing a career for yourself in the resources industry. A mature    
attitude is essential and you must be willing to learn new skills and accept 
direction. 

Please note that at this time, we are only looking for candidates who 
are not already completing an apprenticeship. 

To be eligible to apply: 

 You need to have completed year 12 as of 1st January 2020, with   
passes in English and Mathematics (this is not a requirement for    
mature age (over 21) applicants) 

 You have a current driver's licence (a provisional licence is accepted) 

 QLD applicants - Be able to relocate to the mine site area if not      
currently living locally (or self-funded FIFO) 

 Be willing to relocate to another Thiess site if requirements at current 
site change. Please note, this move may be interstate 

Shortlisted applicants will progress through a structured recruitment   
process which can involve (but not limited to) an online assessment,   
participation in an assessment centre, formal interview, medical           
examination (including drug and alcohol testing) and reference checking. 

Please note, if successful you will be required to complete 16-week full 
time training program in Brisbane prior to starting on the project you are 
recruited for. Accommodation in the Brisbane area for the duration of the 
course will be at your own cost. 

LOCATIONS QUEENSLAND (Bowen Basin) 

 Curragh North Mine (Blackwater) 

 Lake Vermont (Dysart) 

 Dawson (Moura) 

 Caval Ridge (Moranbah) 

 Peak Downs (Moranbah/Dysart) 

 QCoal (Collinsville) 

QLD POSITIONS / DISCIPLINES: 

 Heavy Equipment Diesel Fitter 

 Automotive Electrician 

 Fabricator (Boilermaker/Welder) 

If achieving success and progressing your career is your passion, then   
consider joining an organisation that's as excited about the important 
things as you are. 

https://secure.dc2.pageuppeople.com/apply/434/group2/
applicationForm/initApplication.asp?
lJobID=989946&sLanguage=en&sSourcePointer=group2&lJobSourceTypeI
D=1277 

 
Gladstone Area Group Apprentices have the following NEW  
Mechanical Fitter Apprenticeship 
Electrical Apprenticeship 
https://www.gagal.com.au/career-opportunities/ 

 

Apprenticeships, Gladstone Ports Corporation  NEW 
We are excited to announce applications for our 2020                             
Apprenticeships and Traineeship program are now open, with               
opportunities available in the following disciplines:  
- Electrical Fitter Mechanic  
- Diesel Fitter  
- Mechanical Fitter  
- Industrial Blaster/Coater 
- Horticulture (Parks and Gardens)  
- Computer Aided Drafting  
For more information or to apply visit, http://gpcl.com.au/careers/
vacancies 
 

Apprenticeship Opportunity – Electrical & Instrumentation Technician, 
GLADSTONE 

Gladstone Area Group Apprentices and Trainees is seeking applications for 
the following apprenticeship based in Gladstone: 

Electrical & Instrumentation (E&I) Technician  

The apprenticeship will include both theory and practical learning as well 
as continual support and mentoring throughout your apprenticeship.  

 To apply please send a covering letter and your resume to 
atr@gagal.com.au. 

 Applications close Monday 9th September, 2019. 

 For enquiries please contact GAGAL Recruitment on 1300 242 425 or  
 

 

https://www.seek.com.au/job/39570655/apply?searchrequesttoken=a6ee30a0-d85d-4b38-b81f-6e7b725b0ae9
https://www.seek.com.au/job/39570655/apply?searchrequesttoken=a6ee30a0-d85d-4b38-b81f-6e7b725b0ae9
https://secure.dc2.pageuppeople.com/apply/434/group2/applicationForm/initApplication.asp?lJobID=989946&sLanguage=en&sSourcePointer=group2&lJobSourceTypeID=1277
https://secure.dc2.pageuppeople.com/apply/434/group2/applicationForm/initApplication.asp?lJobID=989946&sLanguage=en&sSourcePointer=group2&lJobSourceTypeID=1277
https://secure.dc2.pageuppeople.com/apply/434/group2/applicationForm/initApplication.asp?lJobID=989946&sLanguage=en&sSourcePointer=group2&lJobSourceTypeID=1277
https://secure.dc2.pageuppeople.com/apply/434/group2/applicationForm/initApplication.asp?lJobID=989946&sLanguage=en&sSourcePointer=group2&lJobSourceTypeID=1277
https://www.gagal.com.au/career-opportunities/
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/5A91CVAR0xtkr9zTGwC5w?domain=gpcl.com.au
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/5A91CVAR0xtkr9zTGwC5w?domain=gpcl.com.au
mailto:atr@gagal.com.au




 NOTICES 
UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 

MONDAY : 8.15am - 11.45am 
THURSDAY: 12.45pm - 3.45pm 
Phone: 4973 4705 
Email: chanel@wearitto.com.au 

 
NEW UNIFORM PRICE LIST NOW         

AVAILABLE THROUGH THE COLLEGE 
WEBISTE 

     
      Chanel College  
      11 Paterson Street, Gladstone Qld 4680 
      Phone: 07 4973 4700 
      E: the.secretary@chanelcollege.qld.edu.au    
      W: www.chanelcollege.qld.edu.au 

STUDENT  
ABSENTEE  
HOTLINE 

4973 4791 


